REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held at the Club June  22, 2010
Present:  A constituted quorum
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda
Dean Allen requested the addition of the following:

Under New Business – Item 6.4:  First consideration of a constitutional change to the number of members that can be on the Board.
       Motion by Rick Gaucher, seconded by Cal McLeod, that the agenda be adopted

       as amended.  Carried.  

2.0 Adoption of the Minutes
Motion by Janice Anderson, seconded by Darrell Barrett, that the minutes of the AGM of 

June 18, 2009 be adopted. Carried.

3.0 President’s Report

Dean Allen thanked everyone for coming, and for their support in the past year.  He thanked the members of the Board of Directors for their support and for all the hard work they had put in on the Club’s behalf.  He acknowledged the contributions of Board members Dave Sabier, Dow Cooney, Gil Lafreniere, Richard Downing, and Jason Larrivee who will not be returning to the Board of Directors in the coming fiscal year, and thanked them for their service.  He also thanked Board members Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff, Jan Anderson and Margaret Hubbard for allowing their names to stand for re-election.  He indicated that he, too, would allow his name to stand.
Dean extended his thanks on behalf of the Board and the Club for all the help in so many ways, in donating their time and efforts to any number of things that help the Club to function more efficiently, thereby making everyone’s experience in coming to the Club just a little more pleasant.  He did not name specific individuals, as he did not want to risk leaving out any names.  Instead, he acknowledged some of the many jobs that get done, thanked the people who have stepped forward to do them, and said that these people really do make a difference.  Some of the tasks included 

· Looking after food and goodies during tournaments and on event nights

· Printing and selling Club memberships

· Cleaning out the storage rooms

· Cleaning bidding boxes and coffee cup holders

· Looking after the standby list

· Odd repair jobs

       Dean then reflected on the past year.  He noted that although Director’s fees have gone 

       up, as per our previous decision, while lower table counts have caused a drop in
       table fee revenues, we have still managed a small profit for the fiscal year.  He said that
       Norma Barber would address this in her financial report, but noted that the Board felt 

       that we could continue to hold our table fees to $6.00 for the next fiscal year.  Dean also 

       reported that the Board has had to deal with a few issues and concerns, but he felt that

       they had been dealt with in a normal and efficient manner.  He reported on the leaking

        roof situation, and said that Mall Management plans to replace the roof on the entire 

        mall starting this month, as this has been a concern for other tenants as well.
        Dean then commented on how important it is for everyone to recognize that this is a 

        Club owned and operated by its members.  As such, if a member has concerns, he 

        reminded them that the best avenue is to present their concerns to a Board member, who 

        can then direct them as to the best way to have their concerns heard.  We as a Board are

        open to hearing differing opinions, and will gladly take the time to explain the reasons

        for decisions that we make. 
        Next Dean discussed the ongoing need to attract more people to our games.  By adding 

        just a few more tables to our games, we could really improve our fiscal health.  He

        asked members to take the responsibility to encourage past players to come out again or 

        to encourage new players to try us out.  He said we will be trying a few things to 

        increase our exposure.  One is a demonstration session of bridge in Victoria Park, an 

        initiative in conjunction with the Downtown Association, on June 30th from 11:30 am to

       1:30 pm.  We are also considering an open house in late August or early September to 

       showcase ourselves and promote lessons, etc
       Dean also talked about the need for everyone to take responsibility for making our Club 

       inviting and hospitable.   He said we need to counteract the image that we sometimes 

       have of duplicate bridge players being snobs or that we take ourselves too seriously. We 

       need to address the problem that a number of our members will not “play up” because

       they feel intimidated.  Although this is a competitive game and we want to do well when 

       we play, it is still just a game.  Therefore, it is just as important to help others to enjoy the 
       game by being respectful to less experienced players, not taking advantage of their 

       inexperience, complimenting them when they do something well, and offering advice 

       (when they seem open to it) to show that you care about their development as a player. 

       He said that players who are viewed as intimidating may not even realize that what they
       are doing can have a negative effect on others.  By being more accommodating to the

       new and less experienced players we will improve our atmosphere and image, and this 

       will help to build our Club

4.0  Treasurer’s Report

Norma Barber presented the financial statement   Her statement included the balance sheet as of May 31, 2010, as well as profit & loss YTD comparisons with previous year, and profit & loss budget vs actual for the fiscal year through May 2010.  She also included a chart of table counts for the year, a monthly breakdown of general income and expenses, and charted comparative information (2007 to 2010) of table fees, directors fees and table counts.  She.pointed out that money from director fees was up and money from table fees was down.  However, we were saved from having a $1300 deficit by the investment interest this year of about $4100, which left us with a modest surplus of about $2700.  

Norma stated that the balance sheet looks healthy, but was influenced by our cashing in the Trans America Investment, which we put into our bank account rather than re-investing.  She stressed that we need to keep our account above $4000, and that at times this year it dipped considerably lower.  

Norma said that she always posts the monthly financial statement, and she invited members to look at it whenever they wished.

Motion by Dick Anderson, seconded by Cal McLeod. that we accept the financial statement as presented.   Carried.  

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gail Charles, that we appoint Eli Fluter as the auditor for the next fiscal year.  Carried.  

5.0  Old Business
5.1   Purchase of Duplimate Machine –
        This item was presented for consideration by Pamela Keim at the 2009 AGM, and it 

        was left to the Board to study further options and to bring a recommendation to the

        membership.  The previously suggested Duplimate used a bar-code system.  
        Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Darrell Barrett,  that the Regina Duplicate

        Bridge Club, in conjunction with the South Saskatchewan Unit, purchase a 

        duplicating machine.  The approximate cost of this machine would be about $5000, 

        of which the Club share would be approximately $2500.
        Pamela then asked Dick and Jan Anderson to elaborate on the option that had been

        investigated and recommended.  Dick spoke about an option (Dealer 4) that can read 
        ordinary cards, so that special bar-coded cards are not needed (although certain cards  

        work better than others).  He said that we could opt for varying levels of expense, 

        dependent on number of boards, carrying cases, etc.  Dick and Jan said that they had 

        seen this particular machine in action when they were recently playing in Markham, 

        Ontario, and it had received very good reviews.    They pointed out that you could 
        premake boards for the entire week and that hand records could be posted online for 
        all games.  It would take about 1 minute per board to set up the hands.  Also, the 

        machine is capable of dealing predetermined hands for special  games.   It could be 

        used by the Unit as well if needed (for example, Moose Jaw Sectional), and we 

        could even recoup some of the cost by allowing it to be used for the Canadian Bridge

        Championships next year (being held here in Regina)
        Rich Gaucher asked about use by the Unit if needed, and about ongoing cost (repair, 
        spare parts, etc)

        Dick presented his recommendation for purchase of a duplicating machine, 

        including 9 sets of boards, 9 sets of cards and carrying cases.  He said we could

        reduce the cost by cutting down on these amounts or by eliminating carrying cases, 

        but he felt that it would be worthwhile to purchase the above.  He said that this 

        would involve more cost than estimated in the motion.  The dollar figure he quoted 

        was approximately $6600, of which the Club would pay approximately $3300.  He 

        said that if they were ordered and then picked up in Minot when he and Jan went 

        there, we would eliminate GST, duty and extra shipping costs.
        Motion was amended by Pamela Keim to reflect the new estimated cost

        Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Darrell Barrett, that the Regina Duplicate

        Bridge Club, in conjunction with the south Saskatchewan Unit, purchase a 

        duplicating machine.  The approximate cost of this machine would be about $6600, 

        of which the Club share would be approximately $3300  Carried.

5.2 Report regarding purchase of a wireless scoring device, such as the “Bridgemate”
        This item was presented for consideration by Pamela Keim at the 2009 AGM, and it 

        was left to the Board to study further options and to bring a recommendation to the

        membership. 

        Pamela Keim reported that the ACBL has still not decided on the best machine, and 

        she felt it would be better to wait until further study from the ACBL.  In light of this 

        recommendation, this item was tabled.
5.3 Proposal for Sign

Motion by Dean Allen, seconded by Betty Lou Heeg, that the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club purchase from Prairie Sign and have installed a 30” by 8’ illuminated sign, at an approximate cost (electrical hookup included) of $2800. 

The following points were brought up during the discussion that followed:.  
-  Would we have landlord permission for this particular signage, according to the 

conditions of our lease?  Dean said that Prairie Sign is the same company that has 

done other signs in the mall and is recommended by mall management, so it is only

 a formality to get permission.  


      -  In the event of a later move, the sign is ours, and our only obligation at removal 

           would be to repair the bolt holes


      - What about the tower sign facing Albert Street?  Is this option available to us?

                  Dean said that although there is a small space left on the sign, it is already spoken

                  for.   He also said that this was a more expensive option, both in the initial cost of

                  set-up, as well as the fact that there would be a monthly fee.

- Visibility:  How visible would this be to traffic?  It would not be visible from 

 Albert Street, but would be very visible from 2nd Avenue. 

The motion was put to a vote, and was Carried (32 for, 10 opposed)
6.0   New Business

          6.1   Book Library
          It has been suggested to the Board that there is a willingness to donate books to a Book 

          Library at the Club.  Also, in order for such a system to function properly, it would be
          advisable to institute a library system of signing out books, and to keep the books in a 

          locked bookcase.  Discussion included questioning whether it would be worth the cost of 

          a cabinet.  Also, it was said that it had been tried before without success, and that a 

          dedicated librarian would be needed if we were to want to try again.  It was also 

          suggested that we could strike a committee to look into this idea and give its

          recommendation to the Board.   There did not seem to be any great interest expressed
          by the membership to pursue the idea.   No motion was presented.
           6.2    Game changes
       6.2.1  Changing Saturday game format to 7 is enough
           This discussion was as a follow-up to a suggestion made by Dick Anderson, and
           presented to the Board for consideration at its meeting of  Feb. 25, 2010.  

           The decision at that meeting, was to adopt a modified “8 is Enough” format, 

           which would restrict any team to no more than one “3” player, and that after this 

           trial period we would bring this to the membership for feedback.

           The original purpose of the change was to minimize the practice of fielding

           “stacked” teams, with the feeling being that more people would be interested in 

          playing if they felt they could be reasonably competitive.  From the discussion, it

          appeared that there was a general feeling that the modification was a good one,

          and that changing to 7 is enough was not necessary or desirable at this time 
       .  However, it was left to the Board to use its discretionary powers if a change in 

          either direction seemed advisable in future (that is, either more or less restrictive)

6.2.2 Social bridge- non-sanctioned money-game
   Dean Allen explained that this was a suggestion to present a game that 

   might encourage some players who are not playing now to come out and try a

   game in a social atmosphere (with nibbles and coffee), where points are not 

   awarded.  There would be no ACBL fees to pay, and we could instead offer

    “money prizes”.  This would be open to non-members as well.  It would be held 

   at a time when there is not a sanctioned game scheduled.  It was generally

   felt that this was worth a try, but that we should wait until the fall.  

6.3  Next Year’s Canadian Bridge Championships
Dick Anderson presented the following information (most at the meeting, but some in writing for the record)  regarding the Canadian Bridge Championships in 2011 which Regina is hosting..  This will bring in all of Canada's top bridge players. The event runs Saturday, May 21 through Saturday, May 28 2011 and is being held at the Travelodge.   

     The events being held are:
 Canadian National Team Championship - Flight A 
             - runs May 21 – 28
             Canadian National Team Championship - Flight B (under 2500 as of Sept. 1, 2010) 
                         - runs May 22 – 26
             Canadian Women's Team Championship 
                         - runs May 22 – 26
             Canadian Senior Team Championship - (players must be turning at least 60 in 2011) 
                          - runs May 25 – 28
      Canadian Imp Pairs Championship - stratified two session event  
  - May 26
       Canadian Open Pairs Championship - stratified 2 session qualifying & 2 session final 
                   - May 27 & 28
               Swiss Teams - stratified two session event 
                           - May 28
              All events pay Gold points.  Entry fees are higher than what our players are used to. 
              The team championship events are also used to raise funds for teams representing 
              Canada internationally.  Pairs events and Swiss teams entry fees are a little higher than 
              at our Regionals.  CNTC-Flight B has a $2000 cash prize to the winning team.  The
              Canadian  Imp Pairs Championship awards $400 to first place pair,  $250 to second 
              place pair and $150 to third place pair.  The Canadian Open Pairs awards $2000 to the 
              first place pair and $1000 to the second place pair. There are many opportunities for 
              Regina players to play in these championships.  Participants must have CBF fees paid 

              up to date

              Dick Anderson is chairing the event and will be looking for people to help with all 
              sorts of jobs:



- set up and take down



- hospitality every day



- preparing restaurant guide



- local info



- vugraph (BBO) presentation



- caddying



- board duplication (club and unit will be able to charge a fee for this so will


               get back some money for the duplicating machine)
6.4 First consideration of a constitutional change to the number of members that 
can be on the Board.

Dean Allen said that he would like to bring before the membership a suggestion for a

Constitutional change that would allow for a larger number of members at large to be on the Board.  Darrell Barrett raised a point of order, saying that the president could not make a motion.  Dean assured him, and the membership, that he had researched this and that the president was not precluded from making motions according to our particular constitution. 

Dean also stated that consideration for constitutional change must be presented at an AGM, and then carried over to a subsequent AGM for a final vote.  Therefore, the intent of his motion was to present for first consideration.

Motion by Dean Allen, seconded by Norma Barber, that we change our bylaw to read that we are allowed to have a minimum of 7 and a maximum of 9 Board members, in addition to the four executive members, and that this motion for constitutional change was being presented for first consideration, with a follow-up at the next AGM  Carried.
7.0 Election of Officers and Board Members for 2009-2010
 Mavis Orpen presented the list of candidates

       The following slate of Officers was presented:

President

Dean Allen

Vice President
Pamela Keim

Treasurer

Norma Barber

Secretary

Ilsa Krukoff

The following slate of Board members at large was presented:
Jan Anderson (incumbent)
       Margaret Hubbard (incumbent)
       Don Drever

       Rose Dunitz

       Leslie Mortin

       Lorraine Garratt

       Joan Quinlan

The floor was opened to further nominations.  Pamela Keim nominated Darrell Barrett. 

It was determined that an election would be held, as our constitution at present limits members at large to 7  
A further call was made for candidates for the Executive Positions.
President:  No other nominations.  
   Motion by Betty Lou Heeg, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that nominations cease.   

   Carried.  President by acclamation- Dean Allen

Vice President:  No other nominations.  
    Motion by Janice Anderson, seconded by Bill VanSickle, that nominations cease.  
    Carried.  Vice-President by acclamation- Pamela Keim

Treasurer:  No other nominations.  
   Motion by Rosemary Makelki, seconded by Pamela Keim, that nominations cease.  
   Carried. Treasurer by acclamation- Norma Barber

Secretary:  No other nominations.  
   Motion by Gail Charles, seconded by Darrell Barrett, that nominations cease.  
   Carried.  Secretary by acclamation- Ilsa Krukoff

A secret ballot was carried out to vote for the Board members at large.

The following seven people were elected:

Jan Anderson  

       Margaret Hubbard  

       Don Drever

       Rose Dunitz

       Leslie Mortin

       Lorraine Garratt

Joan Quinlan

Motion by Amber McLeod seconded by Dennis Butler, that the ballots be destroyed.  Carried.  

8.0 Trophies and Awards

Dean Allen and Dow Cooney congratulated all the winners.  They presented those present with either an individual trophy or two free plays.  The winners’ names can be seen prominently displayed on the Wall of Fame.  A list of the winners is attached to these 
minutes, and will also be posted on our club web-site.  New Life Masters were recognized with trophies.
9.0 Adjournment

Scott Rosom adjourned the meeting at 7:45
New Board of Directors met briefly 
1. Minutes  - Ilsa Krukoff asked Board approval for the minutes of June 10, 2010 to be posted  online, in order that there  not be too great a delay in posting. 

            Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, that the minutes of June 10th  
            Board meeting be approved for posting online.  Carried

2. Signing Authority 
             Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin,  that the signing authority  on 

              behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club for the fiscal year 2010-2011 remain the same as 

              last year, with the following people having this authority

         

Treasurer - Norma Barber 

         

President – Dean Allen

         

Vice-President - Pamela Kiem

         

Secretary -  Ilsa Krukoff   

         

Club Manager – Janice Anderson

              Carried

3. Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Janice Anderson, that we pay the Trinity 

      Lutheran Church an honorarium of $25 for the photocopying of items for the AGM.
      Carried.
First meeting of new Board of Directors is slated for Thursday July 22, 2010, at 6:00 pm
